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Privacy Notice – for Pupils at Hatherop CofE Primary School

Hatherop CofE Primary School is a Data Controller for the purpose of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR). This means we collect information from you and may receive information about you.  
Why do we collect and use your information?
We collect and use your information for the following reasons:
· Keep you safe and healthy

· Support your teaching and learning 

· Monitor, report and share your progress and achievements

· Assess how well we are doing

· To comply with the law regarding sharing your data

Which data is collected?

The information we collect and hold includes your:
· personal details (such as name, unique pupil number, address, curriculum assessment and results)

· personal characteristics (such as ethnic group, nationality, special needs, free school meal allowance and relevant medical information)

· attendance information (such as sessions attended, number of absences and reasons)

The lawful basis on which we use this information

We collect and use information to act in the public interest when providing education, if required to comply with our legal obligations and to meet our legitimate interests (such as facilitating the efficient operation of the School).

Most of the information you are required to provide the School is mandatory, however, some is provided on a voluntary basis.  In order to comply with the GDPR, we will let you know if the information is required or whether it is voluntary.

Why we share information

We are also required by law to pass some information to the Local Authority, the Department for Education, safeguarding authorities and whichever school you attend after leaving us. But we will not give information about you to anyone outside the School without your consent unless the law, or our procedures, allow us to.

How long is your data stored for?

We will hold your information for up to six years after you leave the School.
Requesting access to your personal data and other rights

To make a request for the personal information about you that we hold and/or share, please contact the School office.

You also have the right to:
· request that your personal data is amended if it is inaccurate or incomplete or erased where there is no compelling reason for its continued processing

· object to your personal data being processed

· withdraw consent where the processing of your data is based on your consent.

Further Information

If you require more information about how the Local Authority or Department for Education store and use your information, then please go to the following websites or contact them by post or email:

http://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/article/105060/Privacy-Notices
OR

http://www.education.gov.uk/researchandstatistics/datatdatam/b00212337/datause
If you are unable to access these websites we can send you a copy of this information. 
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If you have a concern about the way we are collection or using your personal data, we ask that you raise your concern with the School office in the first instance.  Alternatively, you can contact the Information Commissioner’s Office at https://ico.org.uk/concerns/
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